
 

 

 

 

 
16 March 2023 
 

 
Head of Superannuation Policy 
Australian Prudential Regulation Authority 
GPO Box 9836 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Via email: superannuation.policy@apra.gov.au  
 
 

Dear , 

RE: APRA Consultation on Superannuation Transfer Planning: Proposed 

Enhancements 

The FSC welcomes the opportunity to consult on proposed changes to transfer planning 

requirements. 

Successor fund transfers (SFTs) are complex matters which require bespoke approaches 

from both a fund and regulator perspective. This complexity is created by two key issues, the 

need for equivalent rights and the legislated best financial interests duty. For this reason, 

they are exceedingly difficult to plan in abstract terms, that is without knowing what you need 

to plan for.  

The FSC submits that it is not appropriate, nor even feasible, for funds to make significant 

headway on planning for a potential transfer. This is because there are significant costs 

associated with the planning process, the outlay of which would not be in best financial 

interests of members. Further, the transfer plan would, to be complete, require some insight 

into who the potential transfer partner would be. This would then require the sharing of 

commercially sensitive information, which would not be desirable unless the transfer had a 

high likelihood of occurring.  

For this reason, the FSC submits that the need for a transfer plan should be deferred until 

such time as a trigger event occurs. This trigger event, set by funds and based on existing 

obligations, would require funds to begin transfer planning. 

Answers to the specific consultation questions are outlined below. 

Summary of Recommendations 

1. The requirement to create a plan for a hypothetical SFT should not apply to all funds. 

Instead, the need to have a plan should be triggered by an event or events with 

reference to a tolerance test set by individual funds. This should not be at the discretion 

of APRA, but instead be a rules-based approach. 

2. Funds should be required to consider the prospect of a potential future transfer by 

requiring them to have an action plan in place. This action plan should contemplate how 

the fund would go about planning for a transfer, including what resources might be 

necessary. This would negate the need for funds with no realistic risk of requiring a SFT 
















